
 THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF PELEE 
 
 BY-LAW NO. 2021 – 06 
 
By-law to provide for the New Maintenance Schedule for the Big Marsh Drain No 4 

based on the Drainage Report by Rood Engineering Ltd.  
  
 
WHEREAS a new maintenance schedule for the Big Marsh Drain No 4 was recommended 
by the Contract Drainage Superintendent as a result of changes within the watershed of 
the drain;  
 
WHEREAS Council of the Corporation of the Township of Pelee felt it necessary to appoint 
an engineer for the purpose of preparation of an engineer’s report for a new maintenance 
schedule under section 76 of the Drainage Act; 
 
WHEREAS Council of the Corporation of the Township of Pelee has authorized Gerard 
Rood, P. Eng., Rood Engineering Ltd., to prepare a report and said report dated January 
28th, 2021, can be referenced as Schedule A, as attached hereto; 
 
AND WHEREAS the report was considered and adopted by the Township of Pelee at the 
meeting held on Monday, March 22nd, 2021; 
 
NOW THEREFORE the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Pelee hereby enacts 
as follows: 
 

1.  AUTHORIZATION 
 
The attached report is adopted and the new maintenance schedule be 
authorized as specified in the engineer’s report 
 

 
Read a first and second time and provisionally adopted this 22nd day of March, 2021. 
 
 
 

________________________________________ 
MAYOR – RAYMOND DUROCHER 

 
  
 

________________________________________ 
CLERK – JANICE HENSEL 

 
 
 
Read a third time and finally passed this          day of                            , 2021. 
 
 
 
 

________________________________________ 
MAYOR – RAYMOND DUROCHER 

 
 
 

________________________________________ 
CLERK – JANICE HENSEL 
 


